
• The need to connect future markets and strategies
with workforce development to ensure its readiness
and competencies suggests that “just-in-time educa-
tion and training” are an imperative for competitive
organizations. Although electronic delivery methods
are growing in acceptance, the more traditional
face-to-face and group-education methods are still
considered to be an important element in workforce
development.

• Following a spate of corporate collapses and scan-
dals, there is a demand for better and improved cor-
porate governance, business ethics, and compliance
with standards.
• Along with the demand for good corporate gover-
nance is a renewed emphasis on performance man-
agement at board level and throughout top manage-
ment. Reward and recognition policies and systems
will need to be transparent at all levels to have relia-
bility, credibility, and accountability with the invest-
ment community.

The term “productivity” in Australia unfortunate-
ly still suffers from a poor image. With the renewed
focus on customer relationships, service-quality
management, and better leadership and management
development, productivity may shed its poor image
and be embraced by the whole workforce. While the
productivity improvement scorecard for the past
decade for Australia is very strong and the economy
is robust, business management in all sectors and at
all levels has to maintain a system of continuous
improvement, innovations, quality assurance, and
customer satisfaction to retain top performance.

March 2003
3–5 March 
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima attended the APO Top Management Forum on
“Corporate Governance” in Kyoto and gave the welcome address at the opening session.

11 & 17 March
Attended the opening and closing sessions of the APO Symposium on “The Impact of
Trade Liberalization on Agricultural Producers and Rural Poor” held in Tokyo at the
APO Secretariat.

19–21 March
Official visit to Vietnam, at the invitation of APO Director for Vietnam Dr. Nguyen Huu
Thien, to attend Vietnam’s “First National Green Productivity Team Convention” held in
Hanoi. Mr. Tajima gave the keynote address at the opening ceremony as well as made a
presentation to the convention on “The APO GP and ICD activities in Asia for Sustainable
Development.”

During his visit, he paid courtesy calls on Vietnam’s Deputy Prime Minister Pham Gia
Khiem, Vice Minister for Science and Technology Dr. Bui Manh Hai, and Dr. Troung
Manh Tien, Director-General, Department of Environment, Ministry of Natural
Resources and Environment.

22–23 March
Attended the Ministerial Conference of the Third World Water Forum in Kyoto, Japan.
He was accompanied by Mr. Augustine Koh, APO Director for Environment, and Mr.
Takuki Murayama, Senior Program Officer (Environment). The APO delegation partici-
pated in the sub-group meeting on “Water Pollution Prevention and Ecosystem
Conservation.”

26 March
Received Mr. M. Moedjiman, Director-General, Training and Productivity Board,
Ministry of Manpower and Transmigration, and the newly appointed APO Alternate
Director for Indonesia, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.
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